



  VILLAGE BOARD MEETING – JUNE 24, 2019


On Monday, June 24, 2019, the Village Board of the Village of Raymond held their monthly meeting.  The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM.  Roll call was taken as follows:  Present were, President Gary Kastenson; Trustees, Doug Schwartz; Paul Ryan and Dave Lecus.  Trustee Tim Geszvain was absent.  Also in attendance were, Village Clerk, Linda M. Terry; Village Treasurer, Lee Marie Toll; Asst. Fire/Rescue Chief, Kevan Leedle and Town Zoning Administrator, Tim Barbeau.  



The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  



The Treasurer’s report was read as follows:

	Community State Bank - General Checking
	
	
	
	

	Beginning Balance
	
	
	$9,059.08 
	

	Deposits:
	
	              32,188.23 
	
	

	Transfers in:
	
	              80,000.00 
	
	

	Interest Earned
	
	                      8.98 
	
	

	Miscellaneous Credits/Voided Checks
	
	                1,228.10 
	
	

	Journal Entries debiting checking
	
	 
	
	

	TOTAL ADDITIONS:
	
	
	          113,425.31 
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Disbursements:
	
	           (106,537.74)
	
	

	Transfers out:
	
	             (10,000.00)
	
	

	Bank Charges & Miscellaneous Deductions
	
	                   (10.00)
	
	

	Journal Entries crediting checking
	
	               (1,362.00)
	
	

	TOTAL SUBTRACTIONS:
	
	
	         (117,909.74)
	 

	ENDING BALANCE:
	
	
	
	             4,574.65 

	OTHER ACCOUNTS:
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	UNRESTRICTED
	
	
	
	

	Community State Bank - Money Market
	
	
	            28,277.71 
	

	State LGIP Fund - Tax Investment 
	
	
	          824,126.49 
	 

	TOTAL UNRESTRICTED SAVINGS
	
	
	
	          852,404.20 

	TOTAL UNRESTRICTED FUNDS
	
	
	
	          856,978.85 

	
	
	
	
	

	RESTRICTED
	
	
	
	

	Community State Bank - Bond Escrow
	
	
	            99,350.23 
	

	Community State Bank  Storm Water Utility
	
	
	              5,127.93 
	

	Community State Bank  Cemetery Fund
	
	
	            10,549.12 
	

	Community State Bank Perpetual Care Fund
	
	
	              6,459.75 
	

	State LGIP  Funds - Bond Escrow
	
	
	            59,320.84 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Cemetery
	
	
	            23,294.54 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Equipment Reserve
	
	
	          125,961.60 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Land Reserve
	
	
	            23,924.18 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Raymond SWUD
	
	
	            69,330.87 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Fireworks Bonds
	
	
	            10,443.76 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Fire & Rescue Equip Reserve
	
	                 305.32 
	 

	TOTAL RESTRICTED FUNDS
	
	
	
	          434,068.14 

	ALL TOWN BANK ACCOUNTS
	
	
	
	 $    1,291,046.99 




The Treasurer’s Report was APPROVED ON A LECUS/SCHWARTZ MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.

BILLS PAID FROM:
 May 29, 2019 – June 24, 2019:  Village = $106,537.74; SWUD = $255.19, were APPROVED ON A SCHWARTZ/LECUS MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING OF:  5-28-19, WERE APPROVED ON A LECUS/RYAN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
SHERIFF’S REPORT:

Sgt. Scott Litwin was present for the meeting.  He stated that there were three burglaries from out-buildings during the month of May, in the Village of Raymond.  


Sgt. Litwin has been in contact with the Village’s Zoning Administrator regarding some issues that were brought up at the last monthly meeting, regarding Highway “K”.  
PUBLIC COMMENT:
Stan Bugnacki:


Mr. Bugnacki stated that he is concerned with all of the traffic being re-routed from the interstate to 43rd Street.  All of those heavy semi’s will ruin the Village Roads.  


He also stated that he would like the speed limits throughout the Village to be addressed.  


Also, he said that there is graffiti spray painted on 43rd Street on the north side of the bridge.  

President Kastenson will have the DPW either remove the graffiti or spray over it to cover it up.  


Sgt. Litwin responded to Mr. Bugnacki’s concerns regarding the truck traffic on 43rd Street.  He stated that because of that horrific accident last week – which was the worst one in Racine County history along I94, there was not much the Sheriff’s Department could do regarding re-routing the traffic.  I94 was closed for almost 12 hours – both ways.  The Racine County Sheriff’s Department, State Patrol and area Departments were on the scene and really had their hands full.  
1. Fire Department Business:


Asst. Chief, Leedle reported that the Sheriff’s Department and the State Patrol did a wonderful job of helping the first responders on the terrible accident that happened last weekend.  



Seven Mile will be closing under the Interstate.  



Kevan has attended the DOT meetings, and everyone has stressed their concerns over the multiple closures making it very difficult for first responders and emergency vehicles to access people in accidents.  



He reported that the department hopes to hear soon regarding the grant for the SCBA’s.  



The Department DID receive a grant from Aurora for defibrillators.  



He also stated that there is still leaking on the fire department side of the building.



President Kastenson stated that he should get a hold of John Ertl, from the DPW to meet with him regarding the leaks.     
2. Storm Water Utility District:

No meeting
3. Plan Commission Business:

a. Nathan Schubel, 10260 S. 60th St., Franklin, WI; Re: Consideration and possible action to approve a request for soil disturbance less than one acre for the construction of a driveway to a future home site on land located south of 1217 92nd Street, Franksville, WI; Tax Parcel No. 0120421-08-016000.
Zoning Administrator Barbeau stated that the Schubel’s will be brining in about 70 – 80 trucks 

of dirt, over time.  


APPROVE REQUEST, PROVIDED THAT THE TRUCKS ONLY USE HIGHWAY “G”, AND, THAT A $5000.00 ROAD BOND BE PUT UP, MADE ON A SCHWARTS/LECUS MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
b. Rosalie Splinter Family Trust, owner, by Nancy Washburn, agent for U76, LLC, developer, Re: Consideration and possible action on preliminary plat for a seven lot subdivision proposed as Stone Creek East located east of Stone Creek Way.
Zoning Administrator Barbeau said that the preliminary plat follows the concept plan that was previously approved – everything is in place. 

APPROVE PRELIMINARY PLAT FOR A SEVEN LOT SUBDIVISION PROPOSED AS STONE CREEK EAST, ON A RYAN/LECUS MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
c. Rosalie Splinter Family Trust, owner, by Nancy Washburn, agent for U76, LLC, developer, Re: Consideration and possible action on preliminary plat for a nine lot subdivision proposed as Splinter Farms located southwest and southeast of the intersection of S. 76th Street and West 7 Mile Road.
Zoning Administrator Barbeau stated that the Plan Commission approved this and also, approved that septic testing can be done when the houses are being built.  

Nancy Washburn, speaking on behalf of the developer, stated that they have already tested all of the lots and they have all passed for mound systems.  There will be no need for septic testing when the homes are being built.  

APPROVE PRELIMINARY PLAT FOR A NINE LOT SUBDIVISIOON LOCATED  SOUTHWEST AND SOUTHEAST OF THE INTERSECTION OF S. 76TH STREET AND WEST 7 MILE ROAD, MADE ON A RYAN/LECUS MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
d. Milwaukee Light Bulb Distributors, owner, Fastpitch Fitness and Complete Training Facility, applicant, 4135 S 27th Street, Franksville, WI; Consideration and possible action on a request to extend their temporary use as a fitness and training center until May 31, 2022. 
Mr. Barbeau said that the Plan Commission approved a twelve month extension.  He also stated that this type of use is not allowed in that zoning district.  However, a 12 month extension will allow Fastpitch Fitness to petition the Village to change the zoning.  

Mr. Barbeau also suggested that the Village Attorney be part of this request.  

APPROVE 12-MONTH EXTENSION, MADE ON A LECUS/RYAN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
e. Akal Trucking, LLC, Scott Maier, Ayres Associates, agent, re: Discussion regarding development of Lot 6 CSM No. 3097 into a trucking terminal (location: approximately 1000 feet west of the W. Frontage Road on 6 ½  Mile Road). Zoning is A-2 and B-5. Tax parcel No. 0120421-12-038030.
This was for discussion only.  
It was stated that this is close to the Hitter’s Facility.  

President Kastenson is not sure if 6-1/2 Mile road could handle heavy truck traffic all the time.  

4. Village Business:
a. Discussion/Decision regarding Picnic License for RCBO for July 3 & 4, 2019:
APPROVED ON A LECUS/RYAN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
b. Discussion/Decision regarding Fireworks Permit for RCBO for July 4, 2019:
APPROVED ON A LECUS/SCHWARTZ MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
c. Discussion/Decision regarding Wisconsin Deferred Compensation 457:

Trustee Schwartz stated that this is actually an extra retirement plan that employees can contribute to – the Village will not be responsible for contributing any dollars to this account.  The only reason that the Village would need to adopt a Resolution is because the Village would have to do the paperwork through the payroll program.  
APPROVE HAVING THE RESOLUTION FOR WISCONSIN DEFERRED COMPENSATION 457, TO BE PLACED ON THE NEXT VILLAGE BOARD AGENDA, MADE ON A LECUS/SCHWARTZ MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
d. Discussion/Decision regarding allowing a property to live in a motor home while their house is being built / Gary Browarski – 7 Mile Road & 51st Street:

Mr. Browarski was present for the meeting.  He stated that he will be applying for building permit within the next month.   He stated that the main purpose of the motor home is to allow them to sleep there.  

President Kastenson asked about sewage?

Mr. Browarski stated that they will be getting a port-o-let for the builders during construction.  

APPROVE PROVIDED THAT THERE BE A PORT-O-LET ON SITE, WITH A TIME LIMIT OF ONE YEAR, AND THAT NO TRAILER CAN COME ON THE PROPERTY UNTIL A BUILDING PERMIT IS ISSUED, MADE ON A SCHWARTZ/LECUS MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
e. Operator Licenses pending clear record checks:

Tim Geszvain

Norma Benavente

Nicole Benavente

Timothy Paisley

Donald Esch


Lee Woelbing

Randy Esch


APPROVED ON A SCHWARTZ/LECUS MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
5. Communications/Announcements:

Trustee Lecus would like a closed session meeting prior to the July 22nd monthly meeting.  The closed session meeting will start at 7:00 pm.  He would also like all Board members to have a copy of the office personnel contracts.  

At 8:35 pm, the meeting was ADJOURNED ON A LECUS/SCHWARTZ MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.

Respectfully submitted, 

Linda M. Terry

Village Clerk

Village of Raymond

